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The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator McGinn: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 418 by Senator Holland and Senator Peterson 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 418 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 Currently, the Joint Committee on Information Technology may meet at any time and at 

any place within the state on call of the chairperson.  SB 418 would require the Joint Committee 

to meet monthly on call of the chairperson.   
 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2020 

SGF 

FY 2020 

All Funds 

FY 2021 

SGF 

FY 2021 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $43,912 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Legislative Coordinating Council indicates the Joint Committee currently averages 

five meetings per year and increasing the number of meetings to 12 would increase annual 

expenditures for the Kansas Legislature by $43,912 which includes $41,545 for legislator salary, 

travel and subsistence, and $2,367 for committee assistants.  This estimate assumes rates remain 

the same on and after July 1, 2020 as during 2020 Legislative Session.  Any fiscal effect associated 

with SB 418 is not reflected in The FY 2021 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


